


















 The Protection of Children from Harm: 
Whenever a new outlet for alcohol is opened, particularly when it is combined with the sale of 
household goods and foodstuffs, there is a danger that young people who are under-age will try 
to purchase alcohol and the staff will not be trained to spot and challenge those who are under- 
age.   
There is also the potential for proxy sales to take place, again if staff are not alert to that 
potential.  This situation clearly can result in underage young people and children being started 
on a harmful pathway. 
 I do not wish my details to be include in the Public Documents for the following reasons: 
N/A 

 
I declare that the information I have provided is true and correct. 

 
 

Signed ......Jane Kelly............................                  Dated ........25.01.21........................ 
 



OBJECTION TO APPLICATION FOR PREMISES LICENSING 
 
Name: Nancy Curtis 
Address:   
Email address:  
Contact phone no:  
 
Application details: licence for the sale of alcohol (for consumption off the premises) between 6am and 
11pm 
Application reference: 181879 
Name of premises: Malinka Market 
Address of premises: 586-588 Christchurch Road, Boscombe BH1 4BH 
 
Reasons for objection 
 
Prevention of crime and disorder: allowing alcohol sales from 6am to 11pm at this store would be a very 
likely cause of crime and disorder.  There are benches directly outside the store and this would 
encourage and facilitate street drinking (already a problem in that area) resulting in people becoming 
intoxicated and behaviour likely to cause public disorder and crimes such as harassment of passers by, 
vandalism, and fighting amongst the groups of drinkers which could result in serious injury. 
 
Prevention of public nuisance: As stated above, the fact there are benches outside the store would cause 
street drinkers to congregate in that area.  Boscombe already has a street drinking problem and we're 
this application to be granted, it would exacerbate the situation.  I believe that the benches would make 
this a 'gathering area' thereby causing an intense nuisance due to anti-social behaviour and intimidation 
etc.  This would be particularly worrying for the nearby residential streets. 
 
Public safety: Again, this is covered in both points above but to reiterate, the likely gathering of street 
drinkers and the ensuing anti-social and possibly violent behaviour would, in my view, make the area 
unsafe for others - particularly relevant for those living in the nearby streets. 
 
Protection of children: Not relevant to this objection as presumably there would be no children out this 
late. 
 
Issue of the objector's details: I am happy for my details to be used. 
 
Nancy Curtis 
 

 
 




